Subject:

FW: Planning Application 2023/3861P

Thanks,

Daren Zuk Senior Planner Regeneration and Planning London Borough of Camden

Subject: Planning Application 2023/3861P

Dear Planning Officer, Camden Council,

I live in a street close to the entrance of Primrose Hill and write to you in strong favour of the planning application 2023/3861/P. I have lived here for 20 years and it is sad to see how the park looks now with it's temporary gates and how people come and use it late at night. It should be locked in keeping with other parks.

We believe that gates should be installed at all entrances to the Primrose Hill park to manage its usage including late night anti-social behaviour and parties. The current temporary gates aren't fit for purpose and should be removed, the appearance of the park is awful and people just climb over them or move them to get in. They were installed during/after Covid when the park became a magnet for partying and drug dealing but they should be replaced with a suitable design in keeping with the conservation zone and the existing park fences. Ideally these would have proper locks and wheels etc. At the moment the gates look unpleasant and bring down the look of the area and don't even keep people out.

Best regards,

Mrs Katharine Gillam 12 Chamberlain Street NW1 8XB